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A Note from the Executive Director
Hello all,
| hope this note finds you all well and safe.

I am writing this note to encourage you to please read the
following message and memo concerning the Governor’s
Proclamation and those licensing relief measures which have not
been extended.

If you have not sent in your fingerprint cards and waiver as
required for initial licensure and endorsement, please do so
immediately. Before sending in the cards and waiver make sure
they are filled in accurately or they will be returned to you.

Renew your license if you have not done so based on the past
Proclamations. You do not want your job interrupted by working on
an inactive license.

Continuing education is now required for anyone renewing their
license. Remember you are subject to a random audit verifying
compliance.

It is important you do not find yourself with an inactive license. The
Board staff is here to help if you have questions or concerns.

Thank you,

News to Know

Click on the underlined
headings for more
information.

Upcoming Board
Meetings are listed on
the Board's website

The next regularly
scheduled Board
conference call is August
11, 2021. Agendas
(posted no later than 24
hours before a meeting)
and approved minutes
can be found at Board
Meeting Records

Future Ready lowa -
Last Dollar Scholarship
Information

Registered Nurses and
Licensed Practical
Nurses - Take a look at
these scholarship
opportunities:


https://nursing.iowa.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.facebook.com/IABoardofNursing/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://twitter.com/IABdofNursing?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCea573DL7m1G_84xZeUd9Ug?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://nursing.iowa.gov/about-us/board-meetings/schedule-meetings?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://nursing.iowa.gov/about/board-mtg-records?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

Kathy Weinberg, Executive Director

COVID-19 Emergency Proclamation Update

In light of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, Governor Kim
Reynolds has issued multiple Proclamations suspending certain
regulatory provisions in an effort to provide additional necessary
resources and measures to respond to the public health disaster
emergency. On July 23, 2021, Governor Reynolds issued a new
Proclamation that did not extend the suspension of rules that
affect professional licensing boards, including the Board of
Nursing. See the following memorandum to learn about the
guidance issued by the Board to outline resuming compliance with
previously suspended rules:

Resuming Compliance with Rules No Longer Suspended by
Proclamation of Disaster Emergency

Scam Calls Reported

Recent reports from licensees indicate that scam phone calls are
being placed which appear to be from the Board's main phone line
(515.281.3255), but are not from Board staff. The scam caller tells
the licensee that they work for the Board and that the FBI is
investigating the licensee regarding drugs found in Texas. When
pressed for his name, the caller gave a name of "David Raymond"
before hanging up.

Scammers can use a computer to make it look like the Board's
number. There is not much we can do to stop these calls other
than to let our licensees know that these have been occurring.

Thank you to Board Member - BJ Hoffman

| would like to take this opportunity to extend a sincere thank you

to board member BJ Hoffman for his service to the lowa Board of
Nursing (IBON). Mr. Hoffman has served on the board since 2017
representing the public. BJ has resigned his position on the Board
to pursue other professional opportunities.

As a board member BJ represented the public’s view in carrying
out the mission of the Board. He also has been involved in many
of the IBON's initiatives and guiding the IBON in making regulatory
decisions in the midst of a Pandemic.

Please join me in thanking BJ for his commitment to the lowa
Board of Nursing and wishing him the very best in his new
endeavors.

Kathy Weinberg

https://www.iowacolleg
eaid.gov/lastdollar

lowa Center for Nursing
Workforce

See the following link to
view the 2020 Demand
Survey Report: A report
showing the state of the
nursing workforce as
reported by lowa
employers.

The lowa Rural
Healthcare Workforce
Connection websitewas
launched on July 1, 2021.
The new site includes
resources for community
leaders, educators,
employers, healthcare
students and job seekers.
lowa Department of
Public Health employee,
Cristie Duric, MPH, RRT,
Primary Care Officer in
the Bureau of Policy and
Workforce Services, led
the launch of the new
site. Email Cristie if you
have any suggestions or
additions to the

content: cristie.duric@idp
h.iowa.gov

Employers may post jobs
and employees may look
for jobs through the
3RNET.org system.

The lowa Nurse
Assistance Program
(INAP) is offered by the
lowa Board of Nursing
(IBON). INAP is

a resource for individual
nurses who are impaired
due to substance use or
by any mental or physical
condition. If you need
help, please reach out to
the program staff.



https://coronavirus.iowa.gov/pages/proclamations?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://nursing.iowa.gov/sites/default/files/documents/2021/07/2021_07_29_memo_re_proclamation_guidance_update.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://iowacollegeaid.gov/LastDollar?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://nursing.iowa.gov/sites/default/files/documents/2021/04/2020_nursing_demand_survey_report_final_release_2021_04_23.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.iowaruralworkforce.org/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
mailto:cristie.duric@idph.iowa.gov
https://nursing.iowa.gov/iowa-nurse-assistance-program?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

News You Can Use is
the official means of

- communication from
Nurse Licensure Compact the IBON to lowa

INCREASING ACCESS TO CARE

Nurses

News archives may be
Tip of the Week found at this LINK.

Question:

What does primary state of residence (PSOR) mean? . =
p—— &, \\\(“-k\_fin:‘u
Answer: g r x ) _: =y

For compact purposes, PSOR is not related to property ownership /'(.J g~
in a given state. It is about your legal residency status. Everyone

has legal documents such as a driver’s license, voter’s card,

federal income tax return, military form no. 2058, or W2 form from

the PSOR. If a nurse’s PSOR is a compact state, that nurse may

be eligible for a multistate (compact) license. If a nurse cannot

declare a compact state as their PSOR, that nurse is not eligible

for a compact license. They may apply for a single state license in

any state where they wish to practice.

For more information about the Nurse Licensure Compact, see
this link on the National Council of State Boards of Nursing
website: https://www.ncsbn.org/nurse-licensure-compact.htm



https://www.ncsbn.org/nurse-licensure-compact.htm?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://nursing.iowa.gov/about-us/news-you-can-use?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

